
Town of Alexandria 

Minutes for Meeting  

May 24, 2022 

 

The Mayor and Board of Aldermen of the Town of Alexandria met for the regular monthly meeting 

on May 24, 2022 at 7:00 P.M.  The meeting was held in the conference room at the Alexandria 

Town Hall – DeKalb County, Tennessee. 

The council members in attendance were: Lloyd Dyer, Lynne Dickerson, Rusty Bradshaw, and 

Beth Tripp.  Quorum established.  Mayor Bennett Armstrong and Attorney Vester Parsley were 

also present. The meeting commenced with the Pledge and a prayer led by Attorney Parsley.   

Mayor Bennett Armstrong requested that the minutes from the April 26, 2022 meeting be reviewed.  

Alderman Lloyd Dyer made a motion to accept the minutes for April 26, 2022 as presented.  

Motion seconded by Alderman Rusty Bradshaw.  Motion passed unopposed. 

Mayor Armstrong opened the floor for citizen’s comments. 

Julie Nugent 307 W. Main Street addressed the Board concerning the Non-Payment fee on her 

account. 

Susan Holmes addressed the Board concerning Gin Ally Parking Lot.  She spoke to the Fair Board 

about helping with lining the parking lot before the fair.   

Sandy Brown addressed the Board concerning the Senior Center floor improvement.  Contractor 

Doug Collins will be completing the work.  Flag Day will be observed at the Senior Center to retire 

Flags.   

DEPARTMENT MONTHLY REPORTS 

Police Report was presented by Police Chief Chris Russell; see attachment A.   

Request for a new vehicle for the Police Department.  Alderman Dickerson made a motion to 

approve the purchase of a new vehicle for the Police Department as presented.  Motion seconded 

by Alderman Dyer.  Motion passed unopposed. 

Street Report was presented by Mayor Armstrong; see attachment B. 

Fire Report was presented by Assistant Chief John Partridge; see attachment C. Assistant Chief 

Partridge introduced new member Steve Adams.   

Water/Sewer Report was presented by Mr. Rich Potter, Sykes Clear well passed inspection and 

they installed a chlorine removal system for the building.  The Water Department is currently 

working on replacing a small line on Brush Creek Circle, Schoolhouse Circle, and Grisham Lane 

that is leaking.  Multiple small water leaks were identified and repaired this month.  Sewer Plant 

had a wiring issue on the Main Drive, the coating burnt off the three phase.  It is in the process of 

being repaired. One blower is still down two others are running. Replacement of the tarp over the 

EQ basin would cost four thousand eight hundred dollars ($4800.00) to use 3 inch balls to float on 

the EQ Basin to reduce duck weed, would cost approximately six thousand five hundred dollars 

($6500.00).   

Alderman Dyer made a motion to explore the repairs to basin B with a possible cost of two 

thousand dollars ($2000.00).  Motion seconded by Alderman Dickerson. 

Roll call vote. 

Dyer – Aye 

Dickerson – Aye 

Bradshaw – Aye 



Tripp – Aye 

Motion passed. 

Financial Report was presented by Mrs. Tetlow, CMFO; see attachment D. 

Mrs. Elizabeth Tetlow, CMFO presented UCHRA vendor contract, UCHRA has received federal 

funding to assist water customers with their bills.  For the Town to be eligible to participate in the 

program there is a vendor form to complete.  Alderman Dyer made a motion to participate in the 

UCHRA Low Income Household Water Assistance Program as presented.  Motion seconded by 

Alderman Tripp.  Motion passed unopposed. 

Engineering Report was presented by Mr. Jerry Warren.  Mr. Warren has received inquiry from 

SRF concerning funding for both water and wastewater.  TDEC is reviewing wastewater plant for 

the corrective action plan.  TDOT water line replacement is progressing.  Hearn Hill project is 

awaiting on the original easement to be recorded. 

Attorney Report was presented by Vester Parsley.  Attorney Parsley presented the Water and Sewer 

Operator Contracts.       

Mayor Report was presented by Mayor Armstrong.  Mayor Armstrong discussed funding for the 

cemetery. 

NEW BUSINESS 

First reading of Ordinance 2021-2 Amendment to Budget for Fiscal Year 2021 – 2022 was held.  

Alderman Dyer made a motion to accept Ordinance 2021-2 as presented.  Motion seconded by 

Alderman Tripp.  Motion passed unopposed. 

First reading of Ordinance 2021-3 Water and Sewer Rates was held.  Alderman Dyer made a 

motion to accept Ordinance 2021-3 as presented.  Motion seconded by Alderman                    

Dickerson.  Motion passed unopposed. 

First reading of Ordinance 2021-4 Budget for Fiscal Year 2022 - 2023 was held.  Alderman             

Dyer made a motion to accept Ordinance 2021-4 as presented.  Motion seconded by Alderman 

Tripp.  Motion passed unopposed. 

OLD BUSINESS 

None 

Alderman Tripp made a motion to adjourn. Alderman Bradshaw seconded the motion.  Motion 

passed unopposed. 
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